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My name is Morgan Ware and I am excited to commence my role as Manager of 

Finance and Administration. The Shire of Tammin is a strong town with an even 

stronger community spirit. I am looking forward to being involved with the Tammin 

community, working with Council and the fantastic team here at the Shire. 

A little bit about me. Growing up in Kellerberrin, I am very grateful to live in the 

Wheatbelt and being involved in a small community. I completed my Bachelor of     

Human Resource Management at Curtin University, before returning home to the 

country to work in Local Government where I started my LG journey at the Shire of 

Kellerberrin.  

I should mention I have a few ‘dependents’, my three horses that I train and     

compete which I thoroughly enjoy and have given me the opportunity to some            

incredible experiences within the State, Nationally and Internationally. I currently 

live in Kellerberrin being involved in the Riding & Pony Club as a Coach,             

Agricultural Society and enjoy sporting such as     

Netball and social sports. As for Hockey, I will leave 

that to the strengths of the Tammin locals!  

If you have any feedback or recommendations we 
would love to hear from you, I look forward to working 
with you all.  

More new faces  

We would also like to welcome two new faces to the outside crew, Tharren Kickett 
& Dennis Heppell who have both taken on the role of General Hand/Plant Operator. 

 

 

Welcome to our newest staff member  
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RATES INSTALMENT NOTICE  

 

Just a reminder that the second rates instalment is 

due on the 11th November 2019. 

If you have any enquiries please contact  

Sam Pimlott on 9637 0300 

Email: rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Dog & Cat Registrations 

Please be reminded that your cat and dog registrations 

are due on the 1st November  2019.  

If your dog or cat is unregistered a $200.00 infringement 

will be issued when the ranger patrols in the near           

future. 

Please find the 2019/20 animal registration fees and 

charges on the Shire of Tammin website.  

 



 

 16 

Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 

Drum Muster is now available at 

the Tammin Refuse Site 
The Shire of Tammin will be using 

the gas cannon in the coming 

days to scare the Corellas away. 

This will mainly happen near the 

oval  and near the CBH bins.  

Thursday & Saturday 

Tammin Refuse Site   

9637 0300 

Follow us on 

Shire  of Tammin  
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BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO        Vacant   

 

Deputy BFCO’s    Shayne Mackin  

          

        Tim York    

 

 

9638 1027 

0428381027 

9637 1134 

0427737113 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are now available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 
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Works and Services Crew have been busy with preparation work for the road   

program. Currently the crew is upgrading the drainage system on section of roads 

where new seal will be applied in January 2020. The Shire crew is cleaning and 

clearing the verges to facilitate the work progress in the coming months. The 

Shire contractor is working on widening the section of road on Tammin             

Wyalkatchem Rd and also a section of road on Tammin South Rd. 

The new cricket pitch get its final preparation work by the club, which will settle it 

down to its final levels and the new grass will be mowed by the end of this month, 

ready for the start of the season coming. 

Works and Services have welcomed in the crew two new staff members; this will 

enhance the working efficiency of the team. Our town maintenance crew is     

working diligently around all parks and gardens, keeping Tammin beautiful. 

As you may have noticed, the corellas are making a comeback around town, the 

Works and Services crew will be using gas cannon as a scare tactic from time to 

time, mainly around the oval and also the CBH bins. This process will not harm 

the birds, it just create a loud bang to scare them off. 

Works and services are still looking for some existing or potential gravel pits, 

around the month of January 2020, I will be in contact with land owner to identify 

and excavate some test pits in area where gravel could be sourced for the  

maintenance of the road network. This gravel would be used within a radius 10km 

of pit to improve conditions of existing unsealed roads.  

 

If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

Please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

Works & Services - October 2019 
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Glenice Batchelor (2023)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance Officer             Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer             Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO                                           Tim Jurmann            tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services             Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                                                   

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning       

Jacky Jurmann      

0448 009 037      

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com     

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

